Alcohol Beverage License Committee

ANC 6A

Agenda

March 17, 2009 7-9 PM
Sherwood Recreation Center
I. Welcome/ Introductions / Acceptance of Agenda/ Minutes
Committee Members Present:

Mary Beatty (Chair), Richard Sundberg, Jeremy Marcus, Derrick Figures, Michael
Herman, Mary Kosinski

ANC6A Commissioners Present: Gladys Mack, Kelvin Robinson

Community Members Present: Andrew Agak (& Counsel), Coralie Farlee, Joe Woo, Rebecca Sibilia
18:58 Meeting called to order (Beatty)

II. Community Comment 
· Community Member Coralie Farlee presented a summary of the recent ABRA Fact Finding Meeting re: half-pint liquor single sale interpretation, noting that ABRA offered to hear requests for exemptions directly from store owners in response to comments from store owners that they can’t get the ANC to hear their requests.
· Coralie said that the discussion among the ABRA Board centered upon how the current law was written.  They seemed to feel that since there was comma between the “singles of beer…” and the half-pints clause that it was clear that no half pints could be sold.  However, they did not render an opinion at this point.
III. Discussion-Updates
1) ANC Recommendations- 2 Exemption Recommendations Accepted/1 Referred Back to Committee
· Chair reviewed the recent ANC discussions concerning exemptions and the successful motion from the ANC Chair to refer the recommendation regarding Capitol Liquor back to the ABL Committee.

· Chair Beatty described discussion from Committee Members and from the ANC audience. She described comments relating to price-point, proximity of this store to Ward 5 and how the VA would be negotiated.
· Commissioners Mack and Robinson articulated an expectation that the Committee present a recommendation that would address ANC concerns on the issues listed above.
IV. Old Business
1) Exemption Request by Capitol Liquors

The Committee engaged in substantial discussion regarding the reasons that the motion had been sent back.  Chair Beatty explained that there was discomfort with the price point and its negotiation at the ANC meeting.  She reported that there were some Commissioners that expressed general opposition to granting any sort of exemption.  With that explanation, Michael Herman (who was at the ANC meeting) stated that even if the ANC disagrees with our recommendation that we should still act on our review, analysis, and judgment of the question at hand.  Chair Beatty agreed that that is the purpose of the Committee, to study the issue and determine what we believe best serves the interests of the community.  Richard Sundberg restated an earlier opinion that the argument about potential economic harm from the ban could not be validated since the ban was so new.  Michael Herman felt that it would disadvantage the owner to sign a VA prior to the ANC approving our recommendation.
· Chair Beatty made recommendation that an exemption [to the Ward 6 single-sales ban] be granted upon signature of the attached Voluntary Agreement (to be drafted).
· Kosinski seconded the motion.
· Committee Vote:
Favor- 4

Oppose-2

Motion Passes: Beatty to draft language based on standard VA, with a clause which bans the sale of single beers.  (She also stated that if the owner wanted to voluntarily agree to a price point, that it would be included in the VA.)
V. New Business

1) Andrew Agak- 1245 H Street CR Application
· No application for permit(s) to ABRA yet; will return to Committee for discussion and approval once submitted

· Plans for a restaurant license for multi-ethnic/fusion food with entertainment endorsement, outdoor seating (not for entertainment), and a TBD timeline for opening
2) ANC6A VA -Rewrite


       REMOVED FROM AGENDA for APRIL Discussion
V. Adjourn 
(Next Meeting Date April 21, 2009)
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